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Mobile Food Vendors Community Input Meeting 9-1-16 
 
Staff Present 

Katrina Young Barry Mosley Sandra Montgomery 
Marci Sigmon Scott Adams Laura Harmon 
Jessica Perry, Health Dept   

 
Citizens Present 

J’Tanya Adams Kenny Oakley Doug Lee 
Natalie Beard   

 
 
Katrina Young, Planning Manager and project manager for the citizen advisory group (CAG), welcomed 
everyone to the meeting at 6:07 pm. She thanked everyone for coming, and asked everyone to introduce 
themselves. 
 
Ms. Young reviewed the meeting purpose, which is to provide background on the project to develop 
updated zoning standards for mobile food vending and to present the recommended changes to the zoning 
standards.   
 
There have been several meetings of the citizen advisory group and City Council has provided additional 
feedback to staff. The CAG was reconvened to review the changes since the group met last year. 
 
Referring to a PowerPoint presentation, Ms. Young recapped the text amendment purpose: 
 

 
 

 
Ms. Young then reviewed a comparison of the current regulations and the proposed regulations and the benefits of 
each proposed change: 
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A question was asked about the cost of a permit. Ms. Young responded that the current fee is $155. 
 
Before reviewing the new recommendations from the last meeting held on 8-11-16, Ms. Young informed 
the group that staff had met with some rally organizers and property owners where mobile food rallies 
were occuring to get their input.   
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Ms. Young noted that site review is recommended when there are four or more vendors gathering on a site.  
This allows the Fire Department to review how the trucks are parked on a site, to ensure emergency 
access, and the Planning Department to reivew the separation and parking requirements. 

 

 
 
 
Ms. Young provided some examples of major thoroughfares (Woodlawn and Tyvola) and minor 
thoroughfares (The Plaza and Rozzelles Ferry).  
 
A question was asked if this will affect the Steel Creek Rally and other areas in Mecklenburg County.  
Ms. Young responded that it will impact rallies within the Charlotte jurisdiction. 
 
Another question was asked if the abutting road requirement was only for rallies, or did it impact all 
mobile food vendors?  Ms. Young indicated that the regulation intent was to apply to four or more mobile 
food vendors gathered on a site, and that staff would further clarify this point in the text amendment. 
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Ms. Young stated that the next step is to present the revised recommendations to the City Council 
Community Safety Committee in September or October.  A public hearing could then be held in October 
or November, with a corresponding decision as early as November or December.  She invited the group 
to attend the City Council meeting.   
 
If there are any remaining issues that come to light, please let staff know in advance of the public hearing, 
so that they may be addressed. 
 
Ms. Young thanked everyone for attending and participating in the meeting. The meeting was adjourned at 
6:32 p.m.  


